RIVERTON BOROUGH PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

June 23, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.
The June 23, 2020 regular meeting of the Riverton Planning Board was called to order at 7:00 PM. Board Secretary Michelle Hack read the following statement 

Open Public Meetings Act.  Public Notice of this meeting has been provided in the following manners:
a) Posting written notice on the official Borough website on June 17, 2020
b) Having written notice published in the Burlington County Times on June 19, 2020.

c) Forwarding written notice for informational purposes only to the Courier Post on June 17, 2020.

The Borough Hall was closed to the general public in accordance with social distancing guidelines in place due to the onset of COVID-19 and the meeting was held via conference call with notice for calling in provided under OPMA. Secretary Michelle Hack and the Zoning and Code Officer, Pete Clifford was present at the Borough Hall.

Under the guidance of the Governor’s Executive Order 107, the Division of Local Government Services of New Jersey has strongly encouraged all municipalities to conduct public meetings with communications equipment to avoid a public gathering.  N.J.S.A 10:4-8(b) authorizes local units to conduct public meetings through use of streaming services and other online meeting platforms.  Participant instruction for the public meetings Using a computer, tablet or smartphone, join the Zoom Meeting using this link https://zoom.us/j/96457377170?pwd=YkFuYzlxMUNUS3Nna25kYkdVSjNjZz09
Meeting ID: 964 5737 7170 and Password: 402550

Dial in via telephone by calling:

1 646 558 8656 US (New York), Meeting ID: 964 5737 7170 and Password: 402550

ROLL CALL:

	Suzanne Cairns Wells, present
	Kerry Brandt, absent
	Joe Della Penna, present

	Craig Greenwood, present
	Pete Clifford, present
	Robert Martin, present

	Councilman Ken Mills, present
	Ray Paszkiewicz, absent
	Joseph Threston, present

	Rebecca Reis, Alt. 1, present
	Adam Flade Alt. 2, absent
	Doug Aird, Alt 3, present


Mr. Petrone conducting the swearing in of Mr. Clifford. 

MINUTES:

The minutes from April 28, 2020 were submitted for approval.  Mr. Martin moved to approve with minor corrections to the time and name spelling. Mayor Cairns Wells seconded the motion. All approved in the affirmative.
OLD BUSINESS: none
NEW BUSINESS: 
A. V-03-2020

	Name:
	Edward and Mary Breslin

	Property:
	103 Carriage House
	Block:
	205
	Lot:
	2

	Action Desired:
	The applicant seeks relief from Chapter 128-19 for permission to construct a garage of 768 sq. ft. wherein only 500 sq. ft is permitted. The Applicant also seeks all other variances and waivers the Board may require.


Ms. Hack confirmed all jurisdictional items were in compliance.  Mr. Breslin was sworn in to provide testimony to this application.  He stated that the 768 square foot garage will be constructed with wooden trusses, metal siding and will blend with the exterior of the home, there will be two tracts of driveway to the garage.  The garage will house 4 antique cars that are strictly for personal enjoyment, not a commercial venture. He further stated that he faces a hardship with the narrowness of Carriage House Lane being narrow and limits parking on the street.  Mr. Hanson provided a review to confirm this hardship and further points of the application to which the applicant testified:  A dry well will be placed at the setback to avoid any drainage issues due to storm runoff, although he doesn’t currently experience ponding after a storm.  The home was built in 1956 per Mr. Breslin’s records therefore the application is exempt from ARC review. The proposed garage will have a 100-amp subpanel for lighting. At the suggestion of Mr. Hanson the applicant will use the “Tru-Grid” system for the driveway instead of concrete tracts to lessen the impervious coverage. Mr. Threston opened the floor for public comment on this application:
Rebecca Bouchard of 106 2nd asked for clarification on the location of the proposed garage.

Daniel Reed of 108 2nd asked for confirmation the structure will be only a single story. 
No one else came forward to speak therefore closing the public portion.  Various Board members spoke in support for the garage noting it doesn’t appear to give a negative impact to the neighborhood, and it fits the area; The garage is deep so the street appearance is that of a two-car garage. 
Motion to approve the application for all variances and waivers as submitted made by Mr. Martin.  Mayor Cairns Wells provided the second.  All approved in the affirmative.  AYES 9 NAYS 0, ABSTAIN 0
B. V-04-2020

	Name:
	Paula DiLeo

	Property:
	408 Main
	Block:
	801
	Lot:
	20

	Action Desired:
	Applicant in the R-4 zone seeks permission from Borough Code at Section 128-16(c) to construct a deck with a side yard setback of 6.5 feet, and 7.5 feet respectively, as proposed, wherein 10-foot side yard setback is required. Applicant further seeks relief from Section 128-58(c) to replace the front yard of a through lot beyond the front foundation line of the main house structure. Applicant also seeks any and all other variances and waivers the Board may require


Ms. Hack confirmed all jurisdictional items were in compliance.  Ms. Dileo and her contractor, Mr. Elmer Adams were sworn in to provide testimony to this application.  Mr. Della Penna and Mr. Martin recused themselves from this application due to personal relationships with the applicant. The applicant stated that she would like to construct a deck off the rear of the house requiring a side yard setback variance and plans to erect a fence to replace the current fence which is dilapidated.  The new fence shall be a natural white cedar picket style long the front, which was determines not to extend past the front line of the foundation as indicated on the survey and application.  The fence shall be 4 feet in height along the front and six feet along the side. Mr. Hanson concerned that the small narrow lot is a hardship for the applicants. Mr. Threston opened the floor for public comment on this application:

Pat and Barry Solin of 406 Main asked for clarification on the location of the proposed fence to affirm it was to the rear of their garage.  
Bill Corbi 303 Thomas Avenue stated that Mr. Adams is a well-regarded contractor in town who does excellent work. 
No one else came forward to speak therefore closing the public portion.  The Board further discussed the fence along the rear of the property. Ms. Dileo said that they are placing gravel to permit for a parking spot along Church lane.  Mr. Hanson stated the gravel will increase their impervious coverage to approximately 41%.  The Board discussed the property being a through-lot and determined that no additional; variances are required. ARC review is required for the fence. Motion to approve made by Mayor Cairns Wells seconded by Mr. Greenwood. All approved in the affirmative.  AYES 7 NAYS 0, ABSTAIN 0
C.
V-05-2020
	Name:
	Dave Campbell 

	Property:
	510 Main
	Block:
	801
	Lot:
	29

	Action Desired:
	Applicant in a NB zone seeks permission to construct a utility shed requiring the follow variances Relief from Borough Code at Section 128-34B for 10 feet +/- as proposed, where in 15 feet is required; Section 128-34C for a Side yard setback of 3 feet as proposed, wherein 10 feet is required. Applicant also seeks any and all other variances and waivers the Board may require.


Ms. Hack confirmed all jurisdictional items were in compliance.  Mr. Campbell was sworn in to provide testimony to this application.  He stated that the 150 square foot utility shed that he proposes will be constructed from a pre-fabricated wood kit.  No engineer review was sight for the minor nature of the application. The hardship is to be the front and side yard setback due to the property being located in the Neighborhood Business (NB). The applicant stated he needed the shed to house children’s toys and bicycles.  No one objected or posed questions. 
Motion to approve made by Mayor Cairns Wells seconded by Mr. Martin. All approved in the affirmative.  AYES 9 NAYS 0, ABSTAIN 0
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS: None
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Council Matters of Importance to the Board –Mayor Cairns Wells gave a brief update on the Borough impacts of COVID-19 and openings at the Park.  She also made the Board aware that effective June 15 Governor Murphy permitted outdoor dining.  In compliance with the Executive Order, each of the eateries in the Borough submitted their plan for outdoor dining.  She also advised the Board the Courts approved the Agreement with Fair Share housing with minor revisions which will be presented next month.  
B. Minor Site Plan-  Michele’s Salon at 502 Broad Street was approved
C. Environmental Commission- Conducted a cleanup at the rain garden at the Riverton School.  
PUBLIC COMMENT:  No one came forward to speak.
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn by Mr. Della Penna and seconded by Mr. Greenwood.
Respectfully submitted:

Michelle Hack Secretary

RIVERTON PLANNING BOARD
Adopted on:
July 28, 2020
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